Town of Kendall
15548 County Road O
Darlington, WI 53530

Monthly Board Meeting

October 9, 2023

Meeting was called to order by Chairman, Mark Rehmstedt at 7:30 pm.
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.
Roll call was taken. Board members present: Bernice Flogel, Mark Rehmstedt and Reggie Kamps.

Meeting agenda was posted at the Town Dumpsite, the Town Hall, and the Corner of County Road G
& County Road O.

Mark made a motion to move item 12, Public Comment, to come after item 5 and before item 6.
Reggie seconded it. All Ayes. Motion Carries. Reggie made a motion to accept the agenda with the
change. Bernie seconded it. All Ayes. Motion carries.

Motion by Reggie, second by Bernie to accept the September 11, 2023 Monthly Meeting Minutes. A
roll call vote was taken. Bernie — aye, Mark — aye, Reggie — aye. Motion carries.

Public Comment: Electors came to express concerns over the placement of windmills in the
Township.

The bills for the month were presented for payment. After some discussion, a motion was made by
Reggie to approve the bills to be paid. Bernie seconded it. A roll call vote was taken. Bernie — aye,
Mark — aye, Reggie — aye. Motion carries.

Correspondence: Rural Mutual contacted the Township about an insurance review. Lisa went this
afternoon before the meeting. The policy numbers are still relevant. Toby advises no changes need
to be made. The Amish farmer who received a notice that they will be billed for road damage on
Woods Branch Road sent a reply.

The 2024 Budget will be presented November 13th, 2023. The Proposed Budget meeting will be at
6:30 pm. It will be followed immediately by the Electors’ Meeting, then the Board Budget meeting, and
then the November monthly meeting.

Patrolman’s Update: The patrolmen have done some patching and put some gravel down. The
tranny lines were fixed, but they still leak. Bill, Brian and Mark trimmed some trees on Brunton Lane.
Bill rented the Township his skid loader and grapple, which made the job easier. The hydraulics on
the grader need to be looked at more to determine if repairs are needed.



Old Business:

Fire/Ambulance Reports- The 2024 Belmont Fire District budget was approved. The 2.024 dues will
be exactly the same as 2023. The EMS department went on 12 calls last month, which is more than

normal. The new brush truck should be delivered August 2024.

New Business:

Discussion & possible action on the Garbage and Recycling Contract: The Township has been
working with Faherty Incorporated. The cost has gone up 2%, or a little over $9 a month for next
year. The contract is for 5 years, and the price is guaranteed to not increase more that 3% per year.
Reggie made a motion to approve signing a new 5 year contract with Faherty Incorporated for
garbage and recycling. Bernie seconded it. A roll call vote was taken. Bernie — aye, Mark — aye,

Reggie — aye. Motion carries.
Bernie made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Reggie. All Ayes. Meeting adjourned at 8:46 pm.
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